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Thursday, January 03, 2013 

 

Public Notice 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the Morgantown - 

Monongalia County Transportation Planning Organization (MPO) is being asked to amend the urban 

area’s Transportation Improvement Program at the request of the West Virginia Department of 

Transportation and West Virginia University. The proposed amendments will be available for public 

review and comment. The proposed TIP amendments add one project to the Federal aid projects for 

Monongalia County and one West Virginia University Personal Rapid Transit Project to the 

Transportation Improvement Program for Federal Fiscal Year 2013.  

 

The projects to be added are as follows: 

 

  FFY 2013 

 

1) West Virginia University Personal Rapid Transit (PRT) Control System Replacement-Project to 

replace PRT Control System with state of the art control system-Total Project Cost $36,000,000 

Funding Sources: WVU PRT Funds $36,000,000.  

 

2) Monongahela Boulevard (US 19) add Auxiliary Lane between Patteson Drive (WV 705) and 

Boyers Ave. a distance of .83 miles. Safety Improvement -Highway Safety Improvement Program 

(HSIP) Funding Project Number HSIP-0019(394)D) Total Cost $1,700,000; Federal Funding 

$1,530,000; Sponsor Funding (WVDOT) $170,000. 

 

The proposed TIP Amendments will be considered by the MPO’s Policy Board at a regularly scheduled 

meeting January 17, 2013 at 7 PM. City of Morgantown Council Chambers  

389 Spruce Street, Morgantown WV.  

 

Interested parties, including representatives of the affected public and transportation agencies, private 

providers of transportation, freight shippers, providers of freight transportation services, and other 

transportation stakeholders who desire to present their views on the amended TIP and/or submit written 

comments should contact: 

 

Morgantown Monongalia MPO 

82 Hart Field Road Suite 105 

Morgantown, WV 26505 

304-291-9571 

 

Written comments should be directed to the MPO, at the above address and must be received by January 

17
th
 2013. 

http://www.plantogether.org/

